Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from December 8, 2022

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Thursday, December 8, 2022, at 4:00pm in the Board Room. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Beau Vincent, Chad Miller, Ericka Rogers, Kristy Stevens, Dibbrell Gilbreath, Debra Brill, Sarah Lange, Cassi Prewitt, Kurt Bannert, and Lynn Heflin. The meeting agenda and minutes from the previous meeting on October 6, 2022, were handed out and reviewed.
· Nurse Hamilton presented an update on Goodside Health, the new service OCISD is offering this school year. To date, the nurses have seen and treated 46 patients through the Goodside Health Clinic. The majority of patients treated have been those with Medicaid. There are currently 319 students/staff registered for the clinic.
· Athletic Trainer, Cassi Prewitt, was introduced to the committee. Coach Prewitt has been hired this year to work with athletes at the Middle School and High School. She gave the committee information about her job and the services she provides for the district.  
· A report was given about the UT Health Mammogram Mobile Unit and Flu Shot Clinics. The mobile mammogram unit screened 14 women on 12-6-22. The Flu Shot Clinics vaccinated approximately 94 students and 35 employees on 10-13-22 and 10-24-22. OCHS Student Council (StuCo) had a blood drive on 12-6-22 and collected 19 units. StuCo received a $500 grant from hosting the blood drives, which will be put back into future projects, according to StuCo Sponsor Rita Clawson.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Upcoming events were announced, including: STUCO Blood Drives (2/15, 4/12), Staff B12/Lipo Clinics (12/14, 1/11 and 2/8), Mental Health Training for new employees (1/2), Biggest Loser 2023 (January 17 – March 10), Senior Meningitis Shot Clinic (2/8)


The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, February 9, 2023, at 4:00pm in the Board Room.
